ORCHARD VALLEY UNITED PASTORAL CHARGE
CONGREGATIONAL LIFE COMMITTEE MEETING
May 23, 2017.

The regular meeting of the Congregational Life Committee was held on Tuesday, May 23, 2017 at
Orchard Valley United Church prior to the “Y’All Come” dinner. The meeting was called to order at
3:30 p.m.by the Chairperson, Rebecca Godfrey.

Rebecca opened the meeting with a reading from “A Prayer for Everyday Need”.

Those present were: Cheryl Manzer, Rebecca Godfrey and Vangé Leslie.
We were joined by Darlene Hennigar.

The Agenda was approved.

Vangé agreed to act as secretary.

Minutes of the April 2017 meeting were approved as circulated.

Old Business:

It was noted that the April “Y’All Come Supper” was quite well attended.

The Car Rally was held on Saturday. April 29- 2017 with approximately 30 people taking part.
Rebecca and Vangé organize food for the pot luck lunch following the rally. The rally and lunch
were enjoyed by everyone.

Gail is still hoping to organize a bus trip but is waiting to hear from Donna Parker

New Business:

Christian Development is planning a Sunday School Picnic for June 11, 2017 following the eleven
o’clock service. There will be games, hot dogs and pot luck. They are asking that Congregational
Life organize the food. We will need mustard, ketchup, relish, hot dogs and buns.

Judy Norton will provide lemonade.

Hennigar’s will provide ice cream.

Any related costs will go to Christian Development Committee.

The next “Y’All Come” dinner will be held on Tuesday, September 26, 2017. Cheryl will decide
on a menu at a later date.

Being no further business, Cheryl moved the meeting be adjourned at 3:50 p.m.

Next meeting — September 26, 2017 preceding the dinner.

Evangeline Leslie Rebecca Godfrey
Acting Secretary Co-Chairperson



